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The regular meeting of the Eldridge Park Board was called to order at 6:31 p.m. on August 12, 2025, at City Hall. 

Board Members present were Jeff Ashcraft, Jill DeWulf, and Scott LaPlante. Tricia Campbell was absent.  Also 
present were Tony Rupe, Scott Campbell, and Ashley Lacey.  

Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve the agenda. All ayes. Motion carries. 

Public Comment -None 

Motion by LaPlante, second by DeWulf to approve the minutes from July 10, 2025. All ayes. Motion carries. 

Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve the Park bills in the amount of $10,514.28. All ayes. Motion 
carries. 

Old Business 
Lions Shelter 
Rupe will obtain a second bid for the shelter project, specifically for the concrete work and wooden poles. 

Elmegreen Shelter & Restroom 
The Board reviewed a concept design combining the shelter and restrooms. The Board expressed approval of the 
mock-up and directed Rupe to proceed with developing detailed plans and pricing. 

Hickory Park 
The fence and camera installation have been completed. 

Crandall Park Restroom 
The restroom floor is awaiting concrete. Once poured, construction is expected to progress quickly. The roof 
installation for both the restroom and shelter will be completed concurrently. 

Summer Programs 
Lacey provided an update on the summer programming. 

New Business 
Motion by LaPlante, second by DeWulf to table the consideration for a bonus for Lacey for summer programs and 
field management. All ayes. Motion carries. 

Motion by DeWulf, second by LaPlante to approve the Girl Scouts’ request to host a Trunk or Treat event at 
Sheridan Meadows Park on October 26th, from 12:00–2:00 p.m. All ayes. Motion carries. 

Motion by LaPlante to adjourn the meeting at 7:08 p.m., second by DeWulf. All ayes. Motion carries. 

Respectfully submitted,  
Ashley Lacey, Billing Clerk 


